
  

 

Rotary Club of Hertford 
Meeting Activities and Events 

October 11, 2022 

Club Officers 
President 

Bob Bennett 
President-Elect 

Henry House 
Vice President 

TBD 
Secretary 

Bob Bennett 
Treasurer 

Micki Levine 
Past Presidents 

Tim Brinn 
Sandy Stevenson 
Club Directors 

Club Service 
Joe Easterwood 

Community Service 
Glenn White 

International Service 
Frank Jaklic 

Youth & Vocational 
Services 

Viktor Modic 
Public Relations 

Mike Cantin 

District # 7720 
Club # 6109 

Quote of the Day 
“It’s a nasty truth, 
but those who seek 
to inflict harm are 
not fazed by gun 
control laws.” 
--Ronald Reagan 

Guests 
Dexter Green –  
 Guest speaker 
Joe Vaites 
Marla Scribner 
Bill Olver 

Birthdays 
None 

Member Anniversaries 
None 

Wedding Anniversaries 
Joe & Sandy Easterwood 

Program Schedule 
10/18 Jack Boone (SOM) 
10/25 Henry House 

11/01 Tim Brinn 
11/08 Winfield Boyer 
11/15 Carlton Davenport 
   (SOM) 
11/22 Lee Duncan 
11/29 Assembly 

12/05 Christmas Party 
12/13 Ann Hollowell 
12/20 Brenda H-Whit e 
12/27 Christmas Week 

01/03 New Year’s Week 

Attendance 
Members Present            19 
Attendance %                   63 

 
 
 

  

Bob opened the meeting at 7:00 am.  Members recited 
the Pledge of allegiance, sang My Country Tis of Thee, 
then Karen gave the Invocation.   

     Announcements 
*  Please support for Hunger Heroes with healthy foods 
such as items with less sugar & salt. 
*  Our Strategic Planning Retreat will be held at the PC 
Recreation Center on Oct 25th from 8:30 to 3:00.  
Please plan to attend. 
*  The annual Christmas Party will be held at the Brinn 
residence on Dec 5th with details forthcoming. 
*  Volunteers are still needed for the Central School 
Reader Program.  Contact Viktor to sign up! 

Program 
Karen presented Dexter Green, a Navy veteran, and a 
former member of the Elizabeth City Police Department.  
Dexter spoke on NC Gun Laws, including the Stand Your 
Ground Law.  As a NC certified instructor since 2009, he 
is eminently qualified to speak on this topic.  One of the 
issues that he spent a good bit of time on was the 
concealed carry permit and the laws associated with it.  
As he noted, concealed carry pertains to a short stock 
gun that can be handled by one hand.  While explaining 
NC gun laws, he referenced at least one difference with 
VA gun laws where retreat is always required, if possible. 
Regarding a home invasion, he stressed that protecting 
property alone is not sufficient reason for using lethal 
force.  He provided a great deal of information, but 
noted that anyone wishing to get a concealed carry 
permit can take his class at Chauncey’s on the 3rd 
Saturday of each month. 

Concluding Activities 
*  Happy Bucks:  Frank, Connie, Tim  
*  50/50 Raffle:  Frank won & donated it to Open Door. 
*  Members recited the 4-Way Test. 
*  The meeting adjourned at 8:05 am.   

Respectfully submitted by Bob. 


